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Town Council Meeting April 3, 2023 

 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Doug Pierson, Leah Higginbotham, Gary Tucker, and Barbara Reed were present.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the March minutes as read, Leah Higginbotham 

seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to approve payments from March 1st to present date, Barbara Reed 

seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Council was handed the Sewer Board Minutes. 

 

Chief Will Jordan gave the police report. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to spend ARPA money on general government use to include the 

purchase of a new PD cruiser, Doug Pierson seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Melissa Pickens vs Town of Buffalo court case. The circuit 

court judge voted in favor of the Town of Buffalo; she will be required to clean up her property. 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to follow up with Melissa Pickens as to submit a letter as to what she 

will be doing in response to the judge decision, Leah Higginbotham seconded, motion carried 

unanimously.  

 

Mayor Cain asked Council if they wanted to pursue the use of ARPA money to pay for a 

preliminary engineering study for the storm water grant.  

 

Doug Pierson made motion that we use ARPA money to fund Preliminary Engineering Study for 

Storm Water Grant, Barbara Reed seconded, motion carried unanimously.   

 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Krystal Lane Project.  

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve of the Resolution of the Town of Buffalo Approving 

Invoices for the Krystal Lane Project, Leah Higginbotham seconded, motion carried 

unanimously.  



 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Vandalia Growers sewer-connect. The town is waiting to 

hear back 

 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the sidewalk grant. The state has release the money to do the 

preliminary work. 

 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the 2023 Recreational Enhancement Grant application. The 

town was awarded the money we requested. 

 

Mayor Cain mentioned to Council that the Town workers need a new pickup truck. He will see 

what they need and look to see what can be bought with the state bid. 

 

Andrew Coulson gave the financial report. 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 7:59 P.M. 

 

Attendance: Chief Will Jordan, Chad Thaxton, Dave Melton, Sean Errett. 
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